

Freedom of Information Team
De La Court House
Queen Alexandra Hospital
Southwick Hill Road
Portsmouth
Hampshire
PO6 3LY

Date: 10/03/2022 Ref: 21-22 499

Dear Sir or Madam,

Freedom of Information request

Thank you for your request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, which was received by the Trust on 03/01/2022. Please see responses to your requests below.

1. The name of the company your Trust is contracted to for the supply of monofocal intraocular lenses? (IOLs)

The Trust is contracted to Rayner for monofocal intraocular lenses.

- **2.** The predominant model of IOL your Trust procures through the contract? The Trust's predominant model is Ray one Aspheric.
- 3. The volume (number) of monofocal IOLs your Trust has agreed to procure per year through the current contract?

There is no minimum volume commitment documented.

- **4.** Actual volumes of monofocal IOLs your Trust inserted per year since 2019 The Trust approximately inserts 1000 per year.
- 5. The date your contract expires with your current monofocal IOL provider? The contract expires in February 2023.
- 6. The contract reference (NHSSC/ OJEU)

Procured via NHS Supply Chain Complete Ophthalmology Solutions Framework Agreement. **Ref**: 2016/S 243-443025.

Please accept this letter as completion of your request. Please note that copies of this request will be held on file for three years before being confidentially destroyed.

If you are dissatisfied with the outcome of your request, please contact our Head of Information Governance on lnformation.Governance@porthosp.nhs.uk or write to the above address and we will conduct an internal review. Upon review, if you are still dissatisfied, you may appeal our decision by contacting the Information Commissioner's Office; for more information, please visit the lcO's website.

Please be aware, if we do not receive an appeal within 30 days of you receiving this letter, we will assume that you are satisfied with our response. If you have any further queries, please do not hesitate to contact us.
Yours sincerely
Freedom of Information Team